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Dr M S Mogoba to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry: 

(1)
Whether his department has considered building a small dam at the confluence of the Kutswi, Manyukuru and Motsephiri Rivers in the Nebo area; if not, what is the position in this regard; if so,

(2)
whether the plan has been abandoned; if so, why; if not,

(3)
when will the construction of the dam be undertaken?
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REPLY:

The Honourable Member raised this same topic during the discussion of my Budget on 15 May 2001 in this House.  I subsequently wrote to him on 26 July 2001 and explained to him the position regarding water resources and the limitations that there are in developing these resources in the area in question.  In my letter I mentioned the water supply schemes in the area which are being built and expanded to meet the water needs of the communities.  I also proposed to the Honourable Member that he should make inputs to the Area Planning Forum for the Southern District of the Northern Province regarding any water resources development proposals that he might have and I would like to reiterate that invitation today.

My Department and I could only locate one of the three rivers the Honourable Member mentioned in his question and I presume he may have used local names which are not on the maps that we have.  This complicates a response to the question.  I will, nevertheless, try to respond in as much detail that I have at my disposal at the moment.
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(1)
I have since my letter to the Honourable Member established that a dam has been investigated by my Department on the Motsephiri River on the farm Doornspruit 853KS, but I could not determine whether this is the same dam site that the Honourable Member referred to in his question.  Due to a lack of information on the expected run-off - we have hardly any gauging stations in the area that could be used for calibration purposes - and the rapid loss in storage capacity of small dams in the area as a result of severe rates of sedimentation, my Department cannot determine the yield of such a dam, or any small dam on the minor tributaries of the Olifants River on the Nebo Plateau for that matter, with any degree of accuracy.

(2)
My Department continuously carries out investigations and re-investigations into possible dam sites as part of their over-all water resources development strategy, but an investigation such as the one I mentioned does not necessarily mean that a dam is or was planned at any stage.

(3)
Falls away.

To assure the Honourable Member that the water needs of the communities in the area are receiving attention, I can mention that  water supply in the area is being addressed by using spare capacity in the infrastructure of the Flag Boshielo Bulk Water Supply Scheme to extend it eastwards up to the communities in the Phokwane area.  Communities that otherwise could be served from a dam on the farm Doornspruit 853KS, could then be served at a much higher assurance of supply from this eastward extension of the Flag Boshielo Bulk Water Supply Scheme.  There is money on the budget in the current financial year for this eastward extension.

